
 
 
 
 

 
To all our friends and families at West Jesmond Primary School 
 
We hope that you are all well and still remembering to stay safe with your families when you go out 
for some exercise. 
 
We found the rain this week to be very welcome. As much as we love the warm, sunny days we 
were starting to think about all the fruit and vegetables growing in the ground and on trees and 
bushes around the UK, how would they survive without rainwater? Just looking out of our windows 
we can see the grass has turned from a lush, thick green carpet into a rough, brown, dusty mat, so 
hopefully the rain this week will help to nourish it. Looking at the school Facebook page we can see 
that some of you are growing your own fruit and vegetables from seed at home-it’s very exciting to 
watch something you have grown yourself from a tiny seed develop into something yummy and 
nutritious and we look forward to seeing future posts as the plants grow. If you haven’t already, 
maybe you could think about growing something at home from a seed, it could be a seed from 
something you have eaten, such as a tomato or a bell pepper. You only need a small pot and a little 
bit of compost to start off with and these can be grown on a sunny windowsill in your home. 
Remember to water your plant! 
Like Mrs Laidler has been doing, you could maybe keep a chart measuring the height of your plant 
every few days and counting how many leaves your plant develops. How about taken some photos 
too to show how your plant is growing; we would love to see those. 
 
 
With our very best wishes, 
 
Mrs Kennett, Mrs Adair, Mrs Trench and Mrs McCubbin. 
 
 
 
 
 


